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January 8, 2020 
 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
Re: Algoma Power Inc. (“API”) Application for 2020 Distribution Rates (EB-2019-0019) 
 Typographical Error in Tariff 
 
Subsequent to the Board’s issuance of a Final Rate Order in EB-2019-0019 on December 5, 2019, API has 
discovered a typographical error related to a rate rider for its Street Lighting rate class.  The “Rate Rider 
for Disposition of Group 2 Deferral/Variance Accounts (2020)” is listed as a $/kW rate rider, but should 
in fact be listed as $/kWh. 
 
This error stems from the original May 17, 2019 application, in which the rate rider was calculated using 
the kWh billing determinant (consistent with API’s past practice for rate riders for this class), but the 
proposed tariff incorrectly showed $/kW.  Throughout the hearing process, the DVA Continuity model, 
Bill Impact model, and all written evidence correctly reflected a $/kWh rate rider, while the proposed 
2020 tariff continued to show $/kW.  Unfortunately, this discrepancy was not discovered prior to the 
final rate order stage of the proceeding. 
 
Since there is no concern with the calculations underlying the rate rider, API respectfully requests that 
the Board correct the typographical error on API’s 2020 Tariff, pursuant to Section 41.02 of its Rules of 
Practice and Procudure. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Greg Beharriell, 
Manager Regulatory Affairs 
RegulatoryAffairs@fortisontario.com 
P. 905-871-0330 ext. 3278 
 
cc: Intervenors of Record in EB-2019-0019 
 Birgit Armstrong, OEB Case Manager 
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